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MEMORANDUM 

CAO 2-2019 

Subject:  Provincial Review of Regional Government 

Date:  March 28, 2019 

To:  Regional Council 

From:  Ron Tripp, Acting Chief Administrative Officer 

 
This is to provide a follow up to Correspondence COTW-C 02-2019 and to make 
Regional Council aware that ten of the local area municipalities (LAM) have since 
passed resolutions in support of the actions proposed in that document.  Two of the 
LAMs have received the document for information.  The respective resolutions of 
municipal Councils have been attached as Appendix A to the memorandum. 
 
Staff has also canvassed Regional peer organizations in order to understand their 
disposition in this matter and to provide further background and context.  The following 
is a summary of the responses received to date: 
 

 Halton Region - adopted a resolution March 27, 2019 that the province not 
undertake any action (content to be confirmed) 

 Region of Waterloo – notice of motion for March 27, 2019, desire to hold a public 
meeting to allow citizens to speak to the matter 

 York Region – intention to present a report to Council April 18, 2019 with 
recommendation for Chair to send a letter to the province (content to be 
confirmed) 

 Region of Peel - no plans to bring this matter to Regional Council, each of their 
local municipalities will be taking reports to their respective Councils 

 
The Provincial Review was discussed at the Niagara CAO’s meeting of March 8, 2019, 
the day following Regional Council’s COTW meeting.  In anticipation of support from 
each of the respective local municipal Councils, a sub-committee of CAOs was 
established at that meeting.  The planning and execution of the actions articulated in 
COTW-C 02-2019 was established as the mandate for this group. 
 
Subject to any further comments and/or direction from Regional Council, Staff will 
proceed in accordance with the direction of COTW-C 02-2019.  Staff can confirm that 
the funding for this work can be accommodated in the 2019 Operating Budget. 
 
Respectfully submitted and signed by 



Memorandum 
CAO 2-2019 

March 28, 2019 
Page 2 

 

 
________________________________ 
Ron Tripp, P.Eng. 
Acting Chief Administrative Officer 
 
 
 
Appendix A: Summary of Local Area Municipal Resolutions 
 
 
 
c.c.: Local Area Municipal Chief Administrative Officers 

 


